
Minutes of a monthly meeting of Lamphey Community Council held on 25 February 2019.
Present.
Ms Vince (Chair), Mrs Hodgson, Mr Purser, Mr Skeels, Mr Tunstall and Mr Vince. .
In Attendance.
Mr Lewis

Clerk/Treasurer.
Apologies.
An apology for absence was received from Mr John.
Non Attendance.
Mr Parfitt was absent from the Meeting.
Declaration of
There were no declaration of interest.
 Interest.

Minutes.
1) The minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 28 January 2019  had been circulated to members. 

Resolved.  These minutes be signed as a correct record of the proceedings. Proposed by Mr Vince and seconded by Mr Purser and agreed by all Members.
2) The minutes of the Planning Meeting held on 11 February 2019 had been circulated to Members.

Resolved.  These minutes be signed as a correct record of the proceedings. Proposed by Mr Vince and seconded by Mr Skeels and agreed by all Members.
1. To receive updates on resolutions in the Minutes of previous Council Meetings that are not agenda items in their own rights:- 
A) Mains water supply in FWE. A follow up letter has recently been sent.
B) Bins at Freshwater East.  A follow up letter has recently been sent.
C) Horses on Freshwater East beach. A follow up letter has recently been sent.
D) Possible sewerage contamination of bathing waters at Freshwater East beach. A reply has been received from Natural Resources Wales stating that contact has been made with Welsh Water and they have confirmed that there have not been any emergency discharges at Freshwater East over the last 2 years.   
E) Town and Community Council update. No further discussion took place on this and the matter is now closed.
F) Webcasting of Pembrokeshire County Council Standards Committee. A reply has already been sent to PCC on this matter.
G) Monthly Meetings. It has been confirmed that the April and May 2019 monthly meetings can be held in Lamphey Church Hall. Lamphey Village Hall isn’t available until after 7.15pm for the Freshwater East Advisory Committee Meeting which is scheduled for 21 May 2019.
Resolved. This meeting be rescheduled for 7.30pm on 21 May 2019 in the Committee Room at Lamphey Village Hall.
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2.Treasurer’s report. The Treasurer reported that the bank balance at 12 February 2019 was £9,041.73 and several cheques issued in January 2019 hadn’t been presented.
3. Reports from Representatives on outside bodies.  Mrs Hodgson stated that she had attended a recent Village Hall meeting and sound proofing has been done to the Village Hall using Section 106 money. Ms Vince stated that she had recently attended a FESCA meeting and it was commented on that the minutes of the Lamphey Community Council Meetings should be elaborated. Also discussed were the outside tap to the toilet block which should be installed by this Summer and antisocial behaviour.
4. Review of Highway safety in the 3 Villages. 
A) Update on SRiC bid. It was reported that the relevant letters had been sent and replies are awaited. 
5 Feedback from training sessions and workshops and other meetings attended by Councillors since our last meeting.  The Chair reported that she had attended a Planed Action meeting on Building Community Wealth last week which was very interesting. She also attended a Farming and Planning System meeting in Llandovery.

Resolved. Mr Skeels proposed that travel expenses should be paid for the meeting in Llandovery at the appropriate rate of 45p per mile. This was seconded by Mr Tunstall and agreed by all Members.
6. Bursary Update. There was nothing further to report.

7.Planning Applications:-
Received:-

A) Provision of replacement flat roof to pitched roof including internal cladding 215 Trewent Park, Freshwater East - NP/19/0072/FUl.
Resolved.  No objection be made. Proposed by Mrs Hodgson and seconded by Mr Vince and agreed by all Members.
Correspondence on Planning Applications.

A) Stella Maris, Freshwater East – NP/18/0750/CLE  A reply has been received from PCNPA stating that in this case they have recommended approval under the 4 year rule for a Certificate of Lawfulness for holiday use only.
B) Two Residential Dwellings (Re-Submission) Land at Meadow Gardens, Lamphey – 18/0785/PA. A reply has been received from PCC stating that this was emailed to LCC at 08.53 on 14 November 2018. The Clerk stated that the only email from PCC regarding planning was received at 08.54 on that date referring to planning application 18/0642/TF. 
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8. 2nd homes in the area- An update on Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant Scheme.  An offer letter for £15K has been received from PCC. The Chair didn’t agree with certain points of the contract and these were amended, signed and returned to PCC,
9. Payments:-
A)  HMRC


Clerk’s tax January 2019

£54.80
 
B) One Voice Wales

 Training Course


£40.00

C)  Zurich Municipal
  
Insurance 23/03/19 – 22/03/20         £427.50


D)  Planning Aid Wales 
Course Fee


            £35.00

E) Mr M Llewellyn

Notice Board repairs


£70.00

Resolved.  These be paid. Proposed by Mr Skeels and seconded by Mr Vince and agreed buy all Members.
10.  New Computer update. The Clerk reported that the existing computer was with Cybercure for the information to be transferred to the new computer and this together with the recording equipment should be ready for collection tomorrow. He asked if he could dispose of the old computer and printer. 
Resolved.  Since these have been written off as assets they can be disposed of and the hard drive destroyed.

11. To receive an update on funding for Lamphey Play Area equipment and fencing. An invitation has been sent to Darren of Playdale for a site meeting. It was also suggested that Neil McCarthy from PCC and the fencing contractor be also invited to this meeting. It was agreed to install a traditional roundabout.
12. Payments after Christmas event and thank you letters. This matter was again discussed. 
Resolved.  A letter be also sent to the Manager of Bookers in Haverforwest thanking him for supplying port and turkeys at a reduced rate. A letter be also sent to Mr and Mrs Brown The Old Coach House, Lamphey for donating cauliflowers. Ms Vince be reimbursed £350 for providing the original float for this event. The cash held amounting to £23.37 be paid into the LCC bank account.
13. Additional cheque signatory. Mr Tunstall is still dealing with this matter.
14. Update on S106 spending on adult education classes. Mr Tunstall reported that 
Mrs Tina Jones from PCC had provided him with a list of courses together with the 

relevant costs. These courses are not set in stone so if any Member has any idea for 

alternative courses they should contact him.
15. The risk involved with vehicles coming up from Freshwater East Beach (PT). 
This matter was dealt with at the January 2019 Freshwater East Advisory Committee Meeting.
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16. 5 year action plan for Villages. Mr Tunstall stated that Bridgend and Pembroke Dock Town Councils have action plans for a few years ahead and LCC should have the same. All local community groups should be invited to a Community Engagement Session meeting as a potential way forward and to reduce duplication. Mr Vince stated that LCC should have a clear idea of what the 3 villagers should look like in 5/10 years together with the facilities. 
Resolved.  Planed be asked for information that they have gathered on residents views and action plans for Freshwater East and Lamphey.
17. Highway Safety – Sign down on Trewent Hill .  The Clerk reported that this matter had already been reported to PCC.
18. Safety at the bridge on the Ridgeway Road in Lamphey.  Mr Purser stated that there are problems occurring with traffic at Coombes Bridge in Lamphey and accidents have taken place on this narrow bridge as there no road narrow signs to inform motorists of this hazard and growth is overhanging the road.
Resolved.  Mrs Hodgson pursue this matter with Mr Darren Thomas of PCC.

19.Applications for grants have been received from :-


A) Wales Air Ambulance



B) Paul Sartori Hospice at Home.

20.Payment of Clerk’s additional hours for the period 01.04.18 – 31.01.19. The 

Clerk submitted an analysis of the extra 43.5 hours worked during this period 

amounting to £476.45.
Resolved.  These hours be paid. Proposed by Mr Purser and seconded by Mrs 

Hodgson and agreed by all Members.

21. Burial Ground in Lamphey. Ms Vince reported that Lamphey Church were not 
pressing for an additional burial ground in Lamphey.  Mr Skeels stated that there
should be an additional burial ground in Lamphey as residents should be able to be 

buried locally and not in St Michaels in Pembroke. Mr Purser stated that part of the field on the Upper Lamphey road was donated to be used as a burial ground and this area of approximately 1 acre should revert back to a burial ground when the current tenancy agreement ends. He stated that wooden gates and hard standing had been installed originally for this purpose. Mr Skeels asked if there was any way of finding out if the Mathias family had given this to the Village as a burial ground. Mr Vince stated that we need more information and we cannot conclude any decision until we have this. He also thanked Mrs Hodgson for the work which she had done on this matter. Mrs Hodgson commented that this burial ground could be used for people of all faiths.
Resolved.  Mrs Hodgson invite Mr Phil Baker from Saundersfoot Community Council who has knowledge of this subject to the March monthly meeting.
22. To determine which of the optional determinations to adopt in the 

Independent Review Panel for Wales Annual Report 2019-20. The Chair went 

through the allowances for 2019/20 andMembers voted on each item. 
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A) £150 contribution towards costs and expenses for each Councillor. This determination is not optional and must be offered to each Councillor.
B) Care costs. This determination is not optional and must be offered to Councillors with caring responsibilities.
C) Up to 5 Councillors e.g. Chair and Vice Chair Allowance of £500. 

Resolved.  This should not be offered. Proposed by Mr Skeels and seconded by Mr Vince and agreed by all Members.
D) Travel costs at 45p per mile. This should be retained.
Resolved.  Proposed by Mr Skeels and seconded by Mr Vince and agreed by all Members.
E) Overnight Expenses. This should be retained.
Resolved.  Proposed by Mr Purser and seconded by Mr Vince and agreed by all Members.
F) Financial Loss, This should be retained.
Resolved.  Proposed by Mr Purser and seconded by Mr Tunstall and agreed by all Members.
G) Chair Allowance of £1.5K. and Vice Chair £500.
Resolved.  This should not be offered. Proposed by Mr Vince and seconded 
by Mrs Hodgson and agreed by all Members.
23. Letter from Catherine Herbert re jet skis and dogs on Freshwater East 

Beach. The Chair reported that a letter was received last August and had 

unfortunately not been replied to.
Resolved.  A reply be sent apologising for the delay in replying and thanking her for 

her concerns and advising her that this matter has been raised on a regular basis. We 

don’t have any jurisdiction over the beach and we are in the process of submitting an 

application to PCC for a grant in the next financial year to install buoys in the bay in 

order to segregate the bay.At the March 2018 Council monthly meeting members 

of the public attended and gave their views about the possibility of banning dogs from

the beach.
24. To rearrange a finance meeting to consider internal control processes. This 

has been arranged for Monday 4 March 2019 immediately after the Planning Meeting.
25. Items for next agenda:-
A) Internet Banking (PT)
B) Secure backing of data (PT)

C) Xmas party payment (PT)
D) Cheque Signatories (PT)
26. The next monthly meeting of Lamphey Community Council will be held on Monday 25 March 2019 at 7PM in Lamphey Village Hall.  



The meeting ended at 9.07PM.
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